
 

  

  

Dear Friends, 
          For the last couple of months we have been working towards the goal of going back to Rwanda 

on June 26th.  We were fully moved out of our house and had tickets scheduled to fly this Sunday, 

June 26th. Barb has recovered well from knee replacement, carpal tunnel and cubital tunnel 

surgeries, so the only thing left seemed to be getting medical clearance to leave. Two appointments 

were left, one with a new endocrinologist (her former endocrinologist had retired) and 

the Hematologists (regarding how long she would need to stay on blood thinners after developing 

blood clots during knee surgery).  

          The endocrinologist requested an updated ultrasound of the thyroid nodules we have been 

keeping an eye on since 2011. The ultrasound indicated that in the past 12 months these nodules had 

begun to change in appearance, grow and multiply. About 2 weeks ago, Barb had a biopsy of the 

thyroid nodules which indicated a 60-75% chance of thyroid cancer and the endocrinologist 

recommended a full thyroidectomy as soon as possible.  This seemed a little extreme so Barb 

scheduled an appointment with her GP to discuss someone else that could give us a second 

opinion.  Last Thursday, as we wrestled with this new information and how it might impact our return 

to the field, we prayed for God’s clear direction and guidance.  That morning we had an appointment 

with the hematologist and then would meet with the GP in the afternoon. 

          The original appointment with the hematologist was scheduled for May 16th, but was changed 

to last Thursday, June 16th because of complications with our schedule.  As we went into the 



appointment last week we were still really struggling with whether or not to wait or go ahead with the 

thyroidectomy. Could the surgery be done in South Africa? Could we go to Rwanda and return to the 

US after a few months for the surgery or could it wait till the end of our term in 3-4 years?  We really 

needed clarity but anticipated that that clarity would come during our meeting with Barb’s GP that 

afternoon. When the hematologist walked in, the first thing she said was, “I’ve been looking at your 

records. You’ve been through a lot the last few months. Tell me about your thyroid issue.” It turns out 

the hematologist was also a cancer specialist! She had also done part of her residency in South 

Africa. After reviewing the records, she firmly agreed with the endocrinologist that it was important to 

remove the entire thyroid as soon as possible. She said, “The cure rate for thyroid cancer is great, 

95% (by removing the thyroid), but if it metastasizes, there is no cure.” She also said that every time 

we fly, Barb runs the risk of developing more blood clots so having the surgery before returning to 

Rwanda was recommended. We were hoping the GP would point us to someone for a second opinion 

but God dropped one right in our laps when we were least expecting it (typically how God works). This 

was a great reminder to be open to God’s leading through unexpected ways. 

           As we met with the GP that afternoon, and discussed possible options, he also felt a 

thyroidectomy was best. In fact, he shook his head as we told him about our conversation with the 

hematologist and said, “You guys are something else! Even as a physician, I rarely get this kind of 

clarity so quickly. That’s the power of prayer for sure.”  

           So, after consulting with 3 different doctors, all of whom highly recommended a thyroidectomy 

as soon as possible, we've decided to go with their recommendations.  Barb was able to make 

arrangements to see one of the best Otolaryngologist surgeons in our area (who is also in our 

insurance network). The Thyroid is surrounded by nerves involving the voice and hearing so expertise 

is important. The surgery will probably be an outpatient procedure but it may take longer to regulate 

the synthetic hormones once surgery is completed. In light of this, we will switch from home 

assignment to medical leave with WorldVenture. We plan to return to Rwanda as soon as it is 

medically possible, but at this point we don’t know when that will be…hopefully in a month or two. 

           We praise God for so many answers to prayer and for providing such clear direction. Barb's 

pre-operative appointment with the surgeon is July 6th. Her surgeon is well known for his expertise, so 

getting to see him this quickly is a huge answer to prayer.   Please be praying that they will be able to 

fit Barb’s surgery in sooner rather than later so that we can return to the field without too many 

delays.  Of course, our prolonged absence puts a heavy burden on our teammates in Rwanda so 

please be praying for them as well. We don’t want to be absent any longer than necessary. 

  

Thank you so much. We appreciate your partnership and prayer in all of this. 



 

 

 
  

 

For now we can be reached at the following: 

 

Gary and Barb Bennett 

901 Lakeview Ave. 

Windom, MN 56101 

  

Mobile Phones: 

Gary 507-822-0972                   GBMMBennett@gmail.com 

Barb 507-399-6243                    BarbieBennett@gmail.com 

 

As always, thanks so much for standing with us in prayer and 

enabling us to represent you in Rwanda. 

 

Gary and Barb Bennett 

WorldVenture in Rwanda  
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Click below for more information about 

supporting God's work in Rwanda. 

  

 

 

Give at:  www.WorldVenture.com/Bennett 
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